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DATE: October 22, 2013 

TO: Firms that have submitted a Letter of Intent (LOI) 

SUBJECT: RFP 23 – 2013 – Build Out and Operation of an Outpatient Dialysis Center for The 
San Francisco Department of Public Health 
CHANGE ORDER #2 (RFP Suspended) 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Department is exercising its rights under Section VI. Terms and Conditions 
for Receipt of Proposals Item (L.4) of RFP 23-2013. 
 
The RFP process has been suspended, in order for the Department to obtain additional information to 
ensure that the Dialysis center best serves its patient population. Therefore, the submission deadline of 
November 1, 2013 has been postponed. Parties that have submitted an LOI will be notified of any further 
developments. 
 

L. Reservations of Rights by the City 

The issuance of this RFP does not constitute an agreement by the City that any contract will 
actually be entered into by the City.  The City expressly reserves the right at any time to: 

1. Waive or correct any defect or informality in any response, proposal, or 
proposal procedure; 

2. Reject any or all proposals; 

3. Reissue a Request for Proposals; 

4. Prior to submission deadline for proposals, modify all or any portion of 
the selection procedures, including deadlines for accepting responses, 
the specifications or requirements for any materials, equipment or 
services to be provided under this RFP, or the requirements for contents 
or format of the proposals;  

5. Procure any materials, equipment or services specified in this RFP by any 
other means; or 

6. Determine that no project will be pursued. 

Thank you for your participation in RFP 23-2013.  For questions please contact the Contract Analyst at 
(415) 554-2659. 
 


